
 
 

 
 
 
 

OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL 
 

December 30, 2021 
 

 
VIA E-MAIL  
 
Mr. Randy Landreneau 
U.S. Inventor 
17440 Dallas Parkway 
Dallas, TX 75287 
rlinventor@protonmail.com 
 
 
RE: Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request No. F-22-00047 
 
Dear Mr. Landreneau: 
 
The United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) FOIA Office has received your 
e-mail dated, December 2, 2021 requesting a copy of the following documents pursuant 
to the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act, 5 U.S.C. § 552: 
 

1. [A] list, table, or report of all requests submitted for Director Review up to the 
date of this letter, including the PTAB proceeding number, the name of the entity 
requesting the review, the filing date of the request, the decision or disposition of 
the request (if made), and the date of that decision or disposition determination.  
 
2. For each of the requests for Director Review identified under Request 1 above, 
please provide all documents, communications, notations, memoranda, approval 
forms, or signature slips evidencing (a) the related decision or disposition 
determination on the review (b) the identity of the person making the decision or 
disposition determination, and (c) the reasons or justifications for the decision or 
disposition determination. 
 

 
The request was perfected on December 2, 2021.  The twenty-day statutory response 
period for the Agency’s initial determination is December 31, 2021.   
 
In accordance with 37 C.F.R. § 102.6(c) the response time limit is hereby extended ten 
additional working days to January 14, 2022.  The Agency’s response will promptly  
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follow its review and final assembly of any responsive documents.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Charletta Blackshear  
USPTO FOIA Specialist 
Office of General Law  



 

Tuesday, January 18th, 2022 at 11:01 AM 

 

Subject: FOIA Request F-22-00047 

From: Charletta.Blackshear@uspto.gov <Charletta.Blackshear@uspto.gov> 

Dear Mr. Landreneau, 

The USPTO FOIA office is actively processing your FOIA request however, we will 

need additional time for processing and review.  We will make every effort to have 

an Agency response to you soon.  We appreciate your cooperation in this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Charletta Blackshear 

USPTO FOIA Specialist 

Office of General Law 
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